Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 15 June 2011 at Corbett School at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: W Snelson (Chairman) 

County Councillor Edwards.
Councillors: Mrs. J Tudor, Mrs. J Humphries, S Homer, Mrs. L Jones
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
Mr. W Hayhurst – Internal auditor

577. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Rees and Cllr. Kimbley.
578. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

Due to illness Cllr Rees was unable to attend the meeting. The Vice Chairman Cllr. Kimbley was on annual leave. The attendees were therefore asked to appoint a Chairman for the meeting. Cllr. Mrs. Humphries proposed Cllr. Snelson this was seconded by Cllr. Homer. Cllr. Snelson was duly appointed. 
579. PRESENTATION TO BILL HAYHURST

The Chairman presented a gift to Mr. Bill Hayhurst by way of thanks for performing the annual internal audit. Mr. Hayhurst agreed to continue this role in the 2011-12 financial year. Mr. Hayhurst left the meeting.
580. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
Cllr.Mrs. Humphries and Cllr. Snelson declared an interest in 586b.
581. MINUTES: 

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 18 May 2011, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved. 
582. MATTERS ARISING:
Speeding Issues: Gospel Ash Road
Paul Simpson had agreed to arrange for Melanie Langdown, Performance and Operations Officer from Staffordshire Safer Roads Partnership to attend either the July or September meeting.
A general question was asked as to whether the speed cameras could be extended to Gospel Ash Road. It was agreed that this question could be put to Melanie at the meeting she attends.

Cllr. Edwards confirmed that he had recorded the speed limit reviews along Gospel Ash Road as his priority for the year.  He has met with David Wright, during which it was suggested that the speed limit in parts of Gospel Ash Road (Royal Oak to Yew Tree Farm) may be reduced to 30mph. The areas from the Vineyards to the Royal Oak and Yew Tree Farm to Highgate Farm could potentially be reduced to 50mph. 
A brief discussion followed in respect of SID’s which included their availability and effectiveness in the District.
Debbie Baker, Clerk to Enville Parish Council had informed the clerk that the VAS signs were still pending. Steve Mellings, from Highways is currently calculating the costs of mobile solar powered signs. Debbie will update the Clerk when further information is available.
Request for Gas
The Clerk had spoken to National Grid as instructed by Centrica. An enquiry will be raised however they were unable to provide a timescale due to priority work being to repair gas leaks. 

The enquiry will provide an indicative cost to permit the parishioners to assess the viability. In addition to the individual installation costs each property owner will need to pay for the gas line to be extended. This can obviously be expensive.  

Planning / enforcement issues
The clerk had chased Lucy Macdonald (South Staffordshire Council) in respect of the two issues previously reported. Although these have been logged no progress has been made due to a high volume of complaints. Lucy hoped to be able to provide an update for the following meeting.
It was agreed that the Clerk would notify the District Council of concerns in respect of “Bishops Yard” and Blakelands.

Website

The Clerk reported that she had reviewed the website (www.bobbington-village.co.uk) and could confirm the information was current in respect of the school, church and parish council.

Consultation re gypsies and travellers

The Clerk had circulated a document to be read by the Councillors prior to the meeting. This would assist in the completion of the questionnaire downloaded. It was agreed that the Chairman would complete the questionnaire and return it.
Tree

Cllr. Mrs. Jones confirmed that she was not aware of who had pruned the tree along Six Ashes Road opposite Bannock Burn. Cllr. Mrs. Humphries confirmed that Steve Dores or a colleague would review it when next in the area.
583. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
An e-mail had been received from David Wright at Highways agreeing that the standard of work with respect to the Red Strips was never perfect, however the parishioners had received the benefit of it for a number of years. He did agree to be mindful of the shortfall should the speed limit reviews be prioritised by Cllr. Edwards.

Cllr. Edwards informed the meeting that the street lights in Brantley Crescent will be upgraded in the coming months as part of a national rolling programme.
584. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES

Holy Cross Church – Cllr. Mrs. Humphries reported that the Harvest festival will be held on the first Sunday in October with the supper the following evening (Monday).
Police – The Chairman reported that he had attended a recent meeting. He informed the Councillors of “OWL” – Online Watch Link Neighbourhood Watch.
Village Hall – Cllr. Mrs.Tudor informed the meeting that two Zumba classes were to start shortly. Karate classes are also being held twice a week.

Corbett School – Cllr. Snelson reported that a new parent governor had been elected being Fiona Moseley.

585. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no members of the public present.
586. FINANCE
a. Cheques – The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Homer and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Jones:

a. Corbett School
 In lieu of room hire


£10.00

b. Holy Cross Church
 Churchyard maintenance
          £850.00
c. Cllr. Rees

 Internal audit thank you 

£9.98

587. PLANNING MATTERS
Received:  
Responded:
PA/11/00378/FUL Halfpenny Green Golf Club, New Road, Swindon, DY3 4PP- Construct upper floor to existing golf driving range – no objection
Cllr. Edwards informed the meeting that the above application had been approved at the regulatory meeting the previous evening.

Outcomes:

· PA/11/00175/FUL Salters Park Farm, Lutley Lane, Bobbington DY7 5DQ- General purpose agricultural building – permission granted

· PA/11/00174/FUL Salters Park Farm, Lutley Lane, Bobbington DY7 5DQ- General purpose agricultural building – permission granted

· PA/11/00090/FUL Meadow Side, Blacklands Barns, Six Ashes Road, Halfpenny Green, Stourbridge, DY7 5DP – Installation of multi-fuel stove - permission granted

· PA/11/00248/FUL – 97 Six Ashes Road, Bobbington, DY7 5EA – First floor side extension over existing garage to create bedroom with associated en-suite – permission granted.
588. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Cllr. Edwards reported that the Consultative Committee had recently held its AGM, however he had been unable to attend. Cllr. Kimbley may be able to provide an update at the next meeting.
589. CORRESPONDENCE
South Staffordshire Rural Transport Partnership update May 2011

Gavin Williamson notices for boards re surgery to be held at the Village Hall

E-mail from John Littleton at South Staffordshire Council – tyres dumped at Highgate Common

Bus timetables
Highgate Common 10 year management plan – invitation to join the consultative committee.

Neighbourhood planning localism bill – journal available

NALC update

Philip Hardy, South Staffordshire Council – e-mail re local government Boundary commission Consultation

Community Council of Staffordshire – self help project

Philip Hardy, South Staffordshire Council – Polling review of South Staffordshire

Planning lists 20/5/11, 27/5/11, 3/6/11 & 10/6/11

AEF –letter of thanks and newsletter

Sarah Poxon- training on planning

590. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Pavements along Manor Way / Gospel Ash Road (Gospel Ash Chapel to Halfpenny Green) were discussed. They were considerably overgrown, although some clearance work has been undertaken it has not been done well. Cllr. Edwards stated he had lodged a complaint to Highways in respect of this. It was agreed that the Clerk would contact Highways.

Solar panels and the requirement for planning permission was discussed.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING   20 July 2011      


Meeting Closed 9pm.
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